RRE

EP 123/C1/1

YOUR REF: PM366/B-168 新

TEL NO: 圖文傳真

2594 6034

FAX NO: 電子郵件 E-MAIL:

3101 5707

HOMEPAGE: http://www.epd.gov.hk/

eylchan@epd.gov.hk

Environmental Protection Department Headquarters

> 46/F Revenue Tower 5 Gloucester Road Wanchai, Hong Kong



環境保護署總部

香港

灣仔告土打造五號 稅務大樓四十六樓

25 November 2005

Sun Hung Kai Real Estate Agency Ltd. The CWPPM Office, Room 1129, Sun Hung Kai Centre, 30 Harbour Road, Wanchai, Hong Kong.

(Attn: Mr. Eric C H Tung - Executive Director)

Dear Mr Tung,

By Fax & Mail Fax: 2827 8303

Hunghom Peninsula - Waste Management Plan

Thank you for your letter dated 17 November 2005 referenced PM-366/B-168.

As you are fully aware, the whole idea of a waste management plan for the alteration works of Hunghom Peninsula is to enable the Government and also the community to appreciate and assess the adequacy of your commitment and efforts in minimising waste as well as in reusing and recycling as much as possible. Needless to say, the plan should be in place well before the commencement of any alteration, demolition or construction works.

In your abovementioned letter, you admitted that the BD exempted works were already being carried out and that you were in the process of preparing the waste management plan. In fact, we understand that such works have virtually been completed. All internal fittings (including bath-tubs, sinks, doors, window frames, air-conditioners etc) and non-structural internal partitions have already been removed while the removal of the external facade tiles is nearly completed. Although a waste management plan prepared now would not serve the purpose that it is intended for, nonetheless, we urge you to send your waste management plan to us as soon as possible. Should you consider that our request is not in order, we would like to have your decision and explanation in writing please as we may have to refer to them in due course when asked by, for example, members of the Legislative Council, the Advisory Council on the Environment or green groups.

We look forward to working with you and we hope to receive your favourable reply very soon.

Yours sincerely,

(Ellen Chan)

Assistant Director (Environmental Infrastructure) for Director of Environmental Protection

c.c. Hip Hing

(Attn : Mr Constant So & Mr Barry Sin) (Attn: Mr David Yeung)

Fax: 2845 9295 Fax: 2507 2293